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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
November 20, 2006
Tishman Commons, Wang Campus Center
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the October 16, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report
President Walsh began her report by noting that a summary of the events of the recent Trustee meetings appeared in the previous week’s WellesleyWeek.  More information will also be included in the upcoming issue.  One of the major outcomes of the October Trustee meetings was the approval of a new endowment spending policy, which is a vital piece of the College’s financial framework.
She then announced that administrative employees would be given December 22 and December 29 as special administrative time off.  Committee members thanked the President for her generosity.

Announcements
Eloise McGaw announced that the deadline for submission of both benefits change forms and retirement contribution forms is December 1.  Walk-in help for the retirement forms will be available at the Human Resources office on November 21 from 9:30 to 11:30, and other sessions will be announced in the following week.

Linda Murphy Church reminded the staff of the ongoing Charitable Giving Campaign via a creatively persuasive poem and presentation.

Discussion on the 2015 Commission Report

Council members divided into small groups to discuss the 2015 Commission Final Report.  Afterwards, the Council reconvened to share their thoughts in relation to three major questions.
What did you find most exciting about the report?
· Changes in faculty governance, responsibility, and accountability

· Candid discussions of strengths and weaknesses

· An opportunity to see the bigger picture

· The details and pragmatism found in the two working group reports

· The requirement to make clear choices and consider their implications

· The focus on student-centered learning and student accountability

· Assessment of performance in all areas

What do you think it is most important that we accomplish?

· Successful focus on goals and how student learning should be

· Improvements to technology and infrastructure

· Integration of faculty and staff to promote learning

· Encouraging students to be responsible

· Flexibility for diversity

· Integration of technology in day-to-day operations

· A firm financial footing, which will enable all of the other goals

· Sharing of best practices

What would you like to know more about?

· How do administrative staff members fit into the College’s vision?
· Innovation for staff members is inherently different from that among faculty or students, but innovation is encouraged within that framework.

· Will economic diversity be emphasized?

· Economic diversity is an ongoing concern.  Dean Desjarlais may be invited to speak to the Council on that topic
· Where is the administrative voice in the report?

· Administrative input was sought and integrated throughout the process; expression of that input might have been clearer

· What is the Board’s impression of the report?

· The Board first saw the report at its July retreat, where they discussed the need for self governance among faculty members; in general, the Board appreciated the report and will discuss major topics from the report at each of its 2007 meetings; the report will also be part of the Board’s thinking during the presidential search

· How will we define Wellesley’s voice in the world?  What do we want to say, and how can we say it?

· This is a much broader question that requires thought from everyone at the College.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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